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April 24, 2017

The Honorable Hannah Beth Jackson, Chair

Senate Judiciary Committee

State Capitol, Room 2032
Re:
Senate Bill 806 (Glazer) Charter Schools


Oppose Unless Amended

Dear Senator Jackson:

The California Association of Clerks and Election Officials (CACEO) opposes unless amended Senate Bill 806 (Glazer) which applies the Ralph M. Brown Act or the Bagley-Keene Act, the Public Records Act and the Political Reform Act to charter schools. 

Existing law in the Political Reform Act of 1974 provides that the code reviewing body makes the determination as to what should be the “most decentralized level” for an entity to be considered an “agency” for purposes of adopting a conflict of interest code.  In the case of a charter school whose jurisdiction is located wholly within a single county, the code reviewing body is the board of supervisors.   SB 806 inappropriately amends the Education Code to declare that, for purposes of adopting a conflict of interest code for a charter school, the most decentralized level is the charter school.  This is in direct conflict with a long-standing section of the Government Code in the Political Reform Act.  
It is the policy of some county boards of supervisors that the most decentralized level is more appropriately the chartering entity that created the charter school, whether it be a school district or the County Office of Education.  Thus, the charter school officials who should make economic disclosure are named in the district’s or Office of Education’s conflict of interest code.  For purposes of charter schools that are chartered by the State Board of Education, the appropriate level is, indeed, the charter school.

Obviously, the State Board of Education is not local and it would be inappropriate to require charter school officials and local stakeholders to try to work with a very distant agency for this purpose, whereas the chartering school district and County Office of Education ARE local, accessible, and certainly in the case of a school district, more intimately concerned with the formation of its charter schools.  Moreover, school districts and the Office of Education are far more knowledgeable with respect to the organization, operations, and decision-making structures of schools than is the county board of supervisors and staff and are far better positioned to make such detailed determinations.

The counties that do require or encourage charter school codes to be included in the code of their chartering entity strongly believe that school district and Office of Education involvement in the development of charter school conflict of interest code language – especially the list of charter school officials who must make economic disclosure under the code --  has enhanced the quality of the content of these codes, which, in turn, has enhanced the level of transparency with respect to charter school decisions affecting financial interests.
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CACEO appreciates your consideration of this important amendment.  

Sincerely 

 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



Matt Siverling

Legislative Advocate

CACEO

CC:
Each Member and Consultant, Senate Judiciary Committee


The Honorable Steve Glazer








Officium Populi – Office of the People








